
TOWN OF CHESTERFIELD 
CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

MEETING MINUTES 
JUNE 25, 2018 

 
Present: Steve Hardy, Chairman; Kathy Thatcher, Pam Walton, Bruce Jacobs and Amy LaFontaine, Secretary. 
 
Rules of Procedure – The Members present felt that there were still items for discussion.  Discussion tabled to the 
next meeting.  
 
Minutes – Kathy moved to approve the minutes of June 4th as amended.  The motion was seconded by Pam.  The 
knotweed class is not available until September or October of this year.  The motion passed unanimously.   
 
New Permits -Judy Idelkope at 52 North Shore Road.  The applicant is trying to fix runoff from the driveway.  Pam 
stated that this was a property identified in the Lake Study and there could be funding down the road for the work 
described in the application.   
 
Permits, Complaints – Joel and Amanda Kinson permit continuing to move forward with the removal of the dam 
on the Hubner property.  
 
Planning/Zoning – ZBA Variance for Mattingly has been continued until July 10th.  There is a site visit on that day as 
well.  Margaret Bailey has also been continued until July 10th. 
 
Spofford Lake Report – Pam reported that the lake level was 12” four days ago.  There could be up to $50,000 for 
remediation on the lake.  Pam reported that the Steering Committee was comprised of a Selectboard Member, 
Conservation Commission Member, 3 Spofford Lake Association representatives and Several Members at Large 
from the Spofford Lake Association.  The next SLA meeting is July 12th.  Pam reported that the Town Beaches were 
in need of remediation.   
 
Tools – Steve reported that the Brush Hog was in need of a new battery. 
 
Other –  
 A).  The Invoice from Voss Signs needs to be submitted through our budget for the Blue Diamond Signs. 
 B).  Pam presented the Fireworks Fact Sheet that does not state that Fireworks can not be fired off of 
State Property (the Lake).  Too late to correct prior to the 4th.  Steve also stated that Lake George is not 
comparable to Spofford Lake due to the Limestone and Alkalinity of the Soil in Lake George.   
 C).  Pam will report an add for Muck Out to NH Lakes. 
 D).  Pam would like to discuss Communication among the Commission and other Boards at the next 
meeting.   
 E). Amy needs an e-mail address for Susan Donahue. 
 
Adjournment – The next meeting will be August 27th.  Bruce will be the facilitator.  The following meeting will be 
September 24th.  The meeting adjourned at 8:28 PM. 
 
Repectfully Submitted,    Approved: 
 
Amy LaFontaine     ______________________ Date:_________________ 
Secretary     Steve Hardy, Facilitator 


